September 20, 2004

MEMORANDUM FOR:  James L. Keys, Labor Relations Specialist, Labor

                                              And Employee Relations Division, ARHL

FROM:   Perry Casper, Executive Vice President, Council of HUD Locals 222

SUBJECT:   Demand to Bargain

                          Proposed Physical Security Handbook/Policy

     By electronic mail dated September 14, 2004, followed by hard copy on September 15, 2004, we received notice from James Keys, Labor and Employee Relations, of a draft HUD Physical Security Handbook (Policy) for HUD Regional and Field Offices. A copy of the draft Handbook accompanied the e-mail notice.  We have been given 10 days to respond.  

     By this memorandum, we are demanding to bargain, submitting preliminary proposals and will seek additional information.  Our initial proposals are as follows:

1. Minimum-security requirements, designated by building type, as described in the Handbook/policy will be required.

2. No employee will be required to provide any off duty contact information unless it is required as a minimum security requirement for the type of building he/she is assigned to work in.

3. The HUD Physical Security Advisory Group (PSAG), established to provide a forum to review, coordinate, and make recommendations on processes and procedures to ensure physical security of each HUD Regional and Field Office, will include a HUD Council 222 representative attendee to provide comments or feedback as appropriate.

4. The HUD Physical Security Handbook for HUD Regional and Field Offices will not prevent employee representatives from bargaining over space, location, conditions of employment, or any statutory or permissive subject permitted by law, rule, regulation, or agreement.

5. The Vulnerability Assessment of Federal Facilities dated June 28, 1995 and any other assessments that are conducted or used by the PSAG or HUD to review or determine security needs will be provided to each HUD AFGE Council 222 board member.

6. No HUD employee will be required to submit to any new or additional security or background checks not already approved by HUD and the Federal Government.

7. No employee will be involuntarily relocated to another office.

8. HUD will provide to the union for any employee designated as essential, vital or designated by any other term as being required for the purposes of implementing the Physical Security Handbook/policy or COOP process a detailed justification of why the employee is being deemed essential. 

9. Similarly situated employees in the same office, under the same series may be considered essentially the same for purposes of implementing the Physical Security Handbook/policy.

10. Not providing personal information to a supervisor or HUD for off duty or travel periods is not considered a violation of any HUD policy.

     Thank you for your attention to this matter.  These are to be considered preliminary proposals and more may be provided once negotiations are to begin. Please contact the HUD Council at your earliest convenience to set a date for negotiations.

cc:

Council 222 Bargaining Team

Council 222 Executive Board and Local Presidents

